
 
 

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT 
26 Scotland Hill Road 

Chestnut Ridge, New York 10977 
Phone: (845) 638-5060   Fax: (845) 638-5037 

Email: highway@co.rockland.ny.us 
 

Charles H. "Skip" Vezzetti 
Superintendent of Highways 

 

September 16, 2024 

 

Ms. Amanda Bettello 

Deputy Village Clerk-Treasurer 

Village of New Hempstead 

108 Old Schoolhouse Road 

New City, NY 10956 

 

RE: Request for Installing Free Standing Sign (St. George center of Rockland) 

 578 New Hempstead Road in New Hempstead, NY 

Tax Lot #42.14-1-24; IR-35 Zoning District 

 

Dear Ms. Bettello: 

 

The Rockland County Highway Department (“RCHD”) was received your referral letter dated 

09.05.24, along with other information pertaining to the above request as part of the GML review 

process. The review has been complete now and we want to submit the following comments. 

 

1. The proposed sign shall be installed in the private property in question. 

 

2. The proposed free-standing sign shall not conflict with the existing traffic control signs 

along the roadways. 

 

3. A road work permit shall be obtained from the Rockland County Highway Department 

prior to starting any construction activities on site, if the proposed action is approved by 

the Village. 

 

We appreciate you for the opportunity to review the site plan. Please feel free to contact us at  

845 638- 060 with any question or concern you may have regarding this matter. 

 

Thank you. 

 

 

Dyan Rajasingham 

Engineer III 

 

CC: Rockland County Department of Planning 


